
This report lists all motions from the previous twelve months which still have updates forthcoming. All Motions which have been resolved or the actions 
from officers have been completed are removed. 

Date  From  Motion Status Director 

26 January 
2022 

Cllr J Kent This Council is concerned at the impact the Cost of 
Living Crisis is having on residents of Thurrock and notes 
that domestic gas and electricity bills are predicted to rise 
by, almost, 50% this year – from an average of £1277 to 
£1865. The Council resolves to: 

1. Write to the Chancellor of the Exchequer to deliver a 
Brexit promise and ask him to help residents by 
scrapping VAT on domestic gas and electricity bills. 

2. Write to Thurrock's Members of Parliament asking 
that they use their positions to support residents by 
working to achieve a cut in VAT.  

3. Write to Thurrock’s Members of Parliament asking for 
a temporary suspension of all green levies on 
domestic gas and electricity bills. 

Letters have been sent to the Chancellor and 
Thurrock MPs expressing the concerns regarding 
the rising cost of living for residents and specific 
issues reflected in the Motion. 
 

Karen 
Wheeler 

23 February 
2022 

Cllr Redsell Irresponsible riders of motorbikes and other similar  
vehicles misusing public and private land are putting our 
resident’s lives and wellbeing at risk. I call on the relevant  
authority to implement a borough wide PSPO to prevent  
the unlawful use of these vehicles where the residents  
have lawful access. This will help protect residents  
across Thurrock and also make it easier for the police  
and council to take action. 

An initial meeting has been held with Essex Police 
to consider a PSPO to address the ongoing issue 
of off-road motorbikes. The wording for the PSPO 
has been drafted and currently awaits sign off from 
Essex Police. Once this has been obtained the 
PSPO will progress through internal approval 
processes before full consultation with the public. 

Julie 
Rogers 


